REPORT OF THE GRUNDTVIG OPTin EXCHANGE MEETING IN STIRLING, SCOTLAND (18-19 March 2011)

[image: image1.jpg]



Luckily the snow had disappeared by the time everyone arrived but the sun was still shining on the Iris Murdoch Building which houses the Dementia Services Development Centre at the University of Stirling.
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	PRESENTATION: GUIDE: ENABLING INDEPENDENT ACTION
The meeting began with a presentation from Dr Catherine Best, Department of Psychology, University of Stirling. Dr Best is working on a study funded by the Chief Scientist Office (CSO) with two colleagues, Dr Alex Gillespie also from the University of Stirling and Dr Brian O’Neill from the Brain Injury Rehabilitation Trust, Glasgow. The presentation outlined the principles of the GUIDE tool, a computer generated cueing programme designed to help those with cognitive difficulties remember the sequence of actions required to complete a task. Catherine provided a demonstration of how the technology can ‘talk’ through the actions required, in her example, to go outside. The presentation sparked a discussion amongst the OPTin project collaborators about the theoretical basis for using technology in this way and the depersonalisation of care that could occur by using a computer activated voice to give instructions.

TOUR OF THE IRIS MURDOCH BUILDING AND DESIGN SUITE
The Dementia Centre Information Service Manager, Eileen Richardson, then took us on a tour of the building, the first public building in Scotland designed according to Dementia friendly principles. Examples of simple technologies that may assist people with dementia to eat more comfortably were available for the group to test out.

The kitchen area of the design suite demonstrates how simple steps can be taken to provide cues, for example glass fronted cupboards provide a visual reminder of the cupboard contents. Other examples include, attachments to taps (faucets) enable the user to operate the taps, gas detectors with cut off abilities promotes the person with dementia to live independently and continue cooking safely.

The importance of colour contrast is demonstrated in the bathroom area, toilet seats do not have to be red but they do need to contrast with the floor, toilet pan and wall colours.
Signage within the building demonstrates the use of colour, pictorial and written cues to help the user of a building orientate themselves and find their way around.

The group discussed activities undertaken in their countries since the last meeting. A real highlight reported was that the Wii group in Germany has been a great success and received lots of media interest.
Dinner was at Hendersons, the onsite restaurant for our evening activity, a traditional Scottish dance evening, known as a Ceilidh. The group was joined by other Stirling researchers, including PhD students interested in the topic.

The dancing was enjoyed by all ages and the evening was a great success, even down to the charity raffle results where 5 prizes went to our group!
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DAY 2
Saturday morning began with a discussion of the papers each country had circulated to review prior to our meeting. This allowed us as a group to identify potential areas of common interest that could feed into a collaborative peer review publication and also ideas to develop for a future collaborative research grant application. A note of this meeting was sent out ahead of the overall exchange visit report to provide an early reminder of the ‘homework’ each country agreed to do prior to our June meeting in the Netherlands, namely to draft ideas for the collaborative paper, look out for funding opportunities and to draft ideas for future research collaboration.

After lunch, a visit to Stirling castle was the cultural activity of the day. We were treated to a display of highland dancing, and pipe bands; as well as a local history lesson from the castle characters.
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Our time together ended with dinner at the Riverhouse Restaurant with Scottish specialities available on the menu for those who wished to sample them. 
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DAY 1





A SCOTTISH WELCOME


The arrival of our partners from England, Germany and Holland was marked by the sound of bagpipes from a colleagues son, Jonathon Cheyne, who is in training at the Glasgow School of music. The photo was taken in the dementia friendly garden at the Iris Murdoch Building.
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